Correspondence

Bd. 4/13/21, Item28
Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: Juliana Barela <julianabarela@icloud.com>
Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 4:01 PM

To: COB_Response

Subject: Oppose Vaccine passport

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

For the Board of Supervisors meeting - | oppose the vaccine passport initative in Orange County. It violates HIPPA and is
only approved under an emergency use authorization...which cannot be mandated.

It is embarrassing that Orange County would try to push this iniative.

Juliana Barela



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: Patricia Lahr <patricialahr@icloud.com>
Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 2:12 PM

To: COB_Response

Subject: Vote no on passport

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.
Please vote no on passport

Thank you
Patricia Lahr

Sent from my iPhone



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: madelynneharris@gmail.com

Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 1:51 PM

To: COB_Response

Subject: Comments for today's board meeting

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

Hi there,

My name is Madelynne Harris. | was born and raised in Orange County. | currently reside in Capistrano Beach, CA. |
oppose the “Covid Composite Data Documentation”. Let me know what | need to do to make sure this doesn’t happen. |

am more than willing to volunteer/get signatures.

Thanks,
Madelynne Harris



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: Donna Cohen <donna.cohen6@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 12:13 PM

To: COB_Response

Subject: Vote NO on item 28

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.
Dear Karen Foley,

| voted for you in the recent election. Please vote no on item 28. Vaccine passports for Orange County would
discriminate against your constituents that are exercising their right to not have an unproven vaccine injected into their
healthy body.

The long term efficacy and side effects of these vaccines using mRNA technology that has not been tested in humans
before, only have two months worth of data in their clinical trials. The long term effects have not been proven to be safe
and effective in stopping the transmission of this condition nor is it known what side effects individuals may experience
as a result of these injections over time. Since manufacturers of vaccines are not liable for vaccine injury and death due
to adverse reactions experienced from these injections, there is wide spread concern that proper FDA approval channels
have not been followed allowing injections of these experimental medications to proceed because of an urgency due to
Covid 19 not due to proven safety and efficacy of these mRNA vaccines currently being used.

Please protect the rights of all your constituents by voting NO on item 28.
Thank you,

Donna Cohen

15582 Wild Plum Circle
Huntington Beach, CA
92647

Sent from my iPhone
Donna Cohen
Donna.cohen6@gmail.com
847-207-5330 (mobile)



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: Liliana Gandy <llopez3_5@hotmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 12:01 PM

To: COB_Response

Subject: Comments for upcoming Board meetings ITEM 28

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.
Hi,

| ask you to oppose the composite application program (pilot program) for the digital vaccine passport. It would create a
two tier system of discrimination on citizens, which you would have facilitated. We the people oppose further
oppression and division. | do not consent to my medical information to be disclosed upon command to a business
entity.

We the people have spoken and do not consent. VOTE NO.

L))
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Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: Kimiya Sohrab <ksohrab@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 1:10 PM

To: COB_Response

Subject: Concern regarding Vaccine Passport Program

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.
To Whom It May Concern,

Hope this email finds you well and in good health. As an OC resident for the last 14 years, | am highly concerned about
the recent discussion about piloting a vaccine passport program. | do not feel that this should be even considered or
discussed as this is a personal decision and there are obvious risks to getting this vaccine. | witnessed this first hand as
my mother and father took the experimental vaccine and were very ill and continue to have harsh side effects which she
continues to deal with. Vaccines themselves all carry a risk of death and serious injury which is recorded on VAERS. Also,
this drug is still in the experimental phase and is not FDA approved. Therefore requiring schools to vaccinate children
who have a 99% survival rate is unnecessary. We do not know the long-term health impacts of this unapproved vaccine
to be mandated for children. Therefore, mandating this vaccine passport pilot program is unconstitutional and is an
infringement on individual HIPPA rights. Also, this action would violate the Nuremberg Code and numerous Federal and
State discrimination laws.

Please remove all individuals from the decision-making platform who are not recognizing the health risks that this
vaccine mandate would pose to our children and the previous future of our society. A just individual would recognize
the risk of this vaccine and that there are unknown effects of this vaccine. To impose this on our youngsters and most
vulnerable population would be a severe injustice.

| strongly urge the OC Board of Supervisors to oppose the piloting of a vaccine program that is highly problematic in
nature, safety and imposes on individual rights and freedoms of human beings.

Sincerely,
Kimiya Maghzi (OC resident)



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: Sharon M. <marmiejoe@msn.com>

Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 11:28 AM

To: COB_Response

Subject: Public comment on Agenda item 28 for upcoming board meeting 4/13/2021

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.
Orange County Board of Supervisors,

It has come to my attention that Orange County is planning to pilot a Vaccine
Passport/Verification Program. It’s quite alarming that this idea is even being considered with
the climate of division we continue to experience in our community and the nation. As a society
working toward equity, equality, and inclusion—these passports will only continue division and
discrimination against community members.

“There are all those other questions, apart from the question of discrimination against the
people who are not able to have the vaccine for one reason or another.”

| urge you to eliminate vaccine passports/verification of any kind in Orange County, whether it
be paper or digital verification. This is completely un-American and will only intensify division
and discrimination.

Sincerely,

Les and Sharon Messick
Huntington Beach, CA 92646



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: K H <justkecia@aol.com>

Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 10:55 AM
To: COB_Response

Subject: Current item 28

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.
Discrimination against anyone that chooses not to have a vaccine is unconstitutional

Sent from my iPhone



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: Christina Hildebrand <christina@avoiceforchoice.org>
Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 10:14 AM

To: COB_Response

Subject: Public Comment for BOS meeting re Vaccine passports
Attachments: AVFCA Letter of Opposition Vaccine Passports - BOS.pdf

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

Please find attached out public comment to be put on record with respect to the roll out of vaccine passports in Orange
County. Please confirm receipt and distribution to all Board Members.

Thank you,

C

Christina Hildebrand
President/Founder

A Voice for Choice Advocacy, Inc.
www.avoiceforchoiceadvocacy.org
408 835 9353

A VOICE FOR CHOICE
ADVOCACY

WWW.AVOICEFORCHOICEADVOCACY.ORG




Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: Ron Weber <ron.weber@trinetcom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 10:09 AM

To: COB_Response

Subject: Public comments for agenda item #28:Vaccine passports

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.
Supervisors,
Vote no on vaccine passports.
The idea of vaccine passports harkens to Nazi Germany and the requirements to have papers to go anywhere.
"Papers please”.
This idea is a dire threat to our American liberties and is as un-American as you can get.
Throw this idea of vaccine passports into the trash heap of history where it belongs.

Vote no on vaccine passports.

Ron Weber

Chief Operating Officer LA Office:

Trinet Internet Solutions, Inc. fon: 949.442.8900
www.trinetsolutions.com fax: 949.442.8905

.
awards view portfolio more info leave feedback

Disclosure Notice:

If you are not the intended recipient, be aware that any disclosure, copying, distribution or use of the
content of this information is prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify
us immediately by email and delete the original message and any attachment without reading or
saving in any manner.



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: Todd Avakian <todd.avakian@spmc.com>
Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 9:45 AM

To: COB_Response

Subject: Regarding Agenda ltem #28

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.
Dear Board of Supervisors,

I’'m writing to express my opposition to any type of vaccine passport being considered in Orange County. This includes
the composite application contract being considered under agenda item #18 today.

| am involved with several business groups throughout Orange County, and can assure you that the majority of us are
opposed to any type of vaccine mandate.

This would be an extreme government overreach with severe financial repercussions. If such ideas are implemented,
many of us will be moving our businesses outside Orange County.

Regards,
Todd Avakian
949-636-1194



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: aaron2kristie <aaron2kristie@protonmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 9:34 AM

To: Bartlett, Lisa; Do, Andrew; Wagner, Donald; Foley, Katrina; CEO; COB_Response; Chaffee, Doug; Chau,
Clayton; Fourth District

Subject: Fwd: Item 28 Coronavirus Report

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: aaron2kristie<aaron2kristie@protonmail.com>

Date: On Tue, Apr 13, 2021 at 8:15 AM

Subject: Fwd: Item 28 Coronavirus Report

To: response@ocgov.com <response@ocgov.com>

Cc:

Dear Clerk of the Board as well as Board of Supervisors

Please confirm receipt and distribution to the public record of the following for the board
agenda on 4/13/2021.

Thank you.

Kristie Sepulveda-Burchit

Stand Up California

Stand Up San Bernardino County

and

Educate. Advocate. (pages of significance)
https://www.educateadvocateca.com/face-masks-and-social-distancing
https://www.educateadvocateca.com/tips-to-boost-your-immune-system
https://www.educateadvocateca.com/schools-students-staff-covid19
https://www.educateadvocateca.com/pcr-testing-in-schools
https://www.educateadvocateca.com/face-coverings-in-schools

Novel Coronavirus Report

“He causes all, both small and great, rich and poor, free and slave, to receive a mark on their
right hand or on their foreheads, 17 and that no one may buy or sell except one who has the mark
or the name of the beast, or the number of his name. “ Revelations 13:16-17.

A face covering was the first tool utilized to condition people that in order to enter a store, a
business or any indoor entity a condition to conduct business we were told and have been told
almost a year now first in this county then by statewide order that we must wear a face covering.
Now various businesses want proof of covid vaccination in order to enter a business
establishment to conduct business. California Department of Public Health released a Blueprint
for a Safer Economy dated April 2,

2021. https://www.cdph.ca.gov/Programs/CID/DCDC/CDPH%20Document%20Library/COVID
-19/Dimmer-Framework-September 2020.pdf This document is a clear path towards a vaccine
passport or some kind of pass in our state where by various tier levels you can have more
capacity at private events such as conferences and meetings, live events such as concerts and
performances if guests show proof of full vaccination or are COVID tested. It is clear the next
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step in the conditioning of people that you must do this, show this, wear this in order to conduct
business to buy or sell is here with these vaccine passports.

In Orange County public health director Clayton Chau announced a pilot program in the county
for vaccine passports. This is quite disturbing and discriminatory towards those that live work
and play in this county.

This is not to say that these passports or passes are the mark of the beast as spoken of in the book
of Revelations in the Bible. These are conditioning tools, precursor steps if you will, priming the
populace as well as indoctrinating them towards this.

Dr Leana Wen on CNN stated: "We have a very narrow window to tie reopening policy to
vaccination status," she said. "Because otherwise, if everything is reopened, then what's the
carrot going to be? How are we going to incentivize people to actually get the vaccine?"

"We need to make it clear to them that the vaccine is the ticket back to pre-pandemic life."

"So that's why | think the CDC and Biden administration needs to come out a lot bolder and say,
'If you are vaccinated, you can do all these things. Here are all these freedoms you

have,™ https://www.realclearpolitics.com/video/2021/04/02/cnns_dr leana_wen _make it clear
to_people that the vaccine is their ticket back to pre-pandemic life _and freedom.html

Division is already rampant in our society and the powers that be including in government,
public health and media have ramped up intentional division and separation. We are told there is
rampant racism and hate towards certain minority groups. We are told that those that wear masks
and get a COVID vaccine are virtuous and care about others while those that choose not to or
cannot don’t care about others and are selfish. Now a new division point comes forward with the
vaccine pass. This involves those that are vaccinated and those that are not. Those that are not
will be excluded from participating in society, from buying or selling and conducting business. It
will create and is creating an underclass as well as a societal rift. For all our resolutions and
proclamations in the county, our state constitution and laws as well as our federal constitutional
laws stating we are opposed to discrimination and exclusion and all of the discussions on the
importance of equity and equal access, these vaccine passes contradict these principles.

Again what can this body do? Educate yourself on these issues. Push back and challenge the
state including CDPH and your public health director Clayton Chau. Your very narrow window
is closing to fight for the constituents you serve in this county. If you are a believer, pray! If not
now is a good time. Ask God, Jesus and the Holy Spirit to guide you and remember 2 Timothy
1:7 For God has not given us a spirit of fear but of power and of love and of a sound mind.

Kristie Sepulveda-Burchit



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: TB Yahoo <trbaileyuk@yahoo.com>
Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 9:32 AM
To: COB_Response

Cc: COB_Response

Subject: Re: Vaccine Pass Agenda item #28

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

> To whom it may concern for public comment

>

> Regarding today's meeting , experimental Covid vaccines have not gone through the full FDA approval process and are
authorized for emergency use only. According to federal law emergency use authorization may not be compulsory and
must be voluntary only after full informed consent.

> A vaccine passport is highly problematic for the following reasons:

> - it is discriminatory against those who cannot receive the vaccine

> -it violates informed consent data privacy issues

>

> Thank you

> Terrance Bailey

949-413-4397

>

> Sent from my iPhone



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: Viva Bailey <vivabailey@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 9:30 AM

To: COB_Response

Subject: Vaccine Pass Agenda item #28

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

To whom it may concern for public comment

Regarding today's meeting , experimental Covid vaccines have not gone through the full FDA approval process and are
authorized for emergency use only. According to federal law emergency use authorization may not be compulsory and
must be voluntary only after full informed consent.

A vaccine passport is highly problematic for the following reasons:

- it is discriminatory against those who cannot receive the vaccine -it violates informed consent data privacy issues

Thank you
Viva Bailey

Sent from my iPhone



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: Lois Cunningham <loisruthcunningham@icloud.com>
Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 9:18 AM

To: COB_Response

Subject: Board meeting comment: No vaccine passports

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

| strongly urge the Orange County Board of Supervisors to reject vaccine passports. | am writing as a resident of Dana
Point and as a public health nurse. | worked as a school nurse in the 1980’s and during that time | cared for several
thousand students; | was well-acquainted with the health conditions children faced. When vaccine manufacturers
obtained complete immunity from financial liability through The National Childhood Vaccine Injury Act
(NCVIA) of 1986, we have seen a huge increase in the number of vaccinations children are receiving and
correspondingly, there has been a decline in children’s health. | acknowledge there have been other contributing
factors, but | believe the many vaccines filled with harmful excipients have played the major role in harming children’s
health. Protect the health of children, of adults who have fragile health and the rights of those who do not want
vaccinations for religious or moral reasons. Vote against vaccine passports and for health freedom.

Lois R Cunningham, R.N.
Dana Point, CA

LoisRuthCunningham@icloud.com



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: Cassandra Summers <cassandrasummers4@yahoo.com>
Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 9:00 AM

To: COB_Response

Subject: Comments for upcoming Board meetings

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

To whom it my concern,

| am writing to inform you my thoughts on the vaccine passport pilot program. | am strongly opposed to the vaccine
passport more many reason. This to me is a direct violation of personal freedoms of which this country was built but also
is a violation of privacy. Moreover | will not be getting the vaccine at this time because | have an infant who | am
breastfeeding and do not feel comfortable vaccinating myself with a vaccine that has not went through the entire study
for safety. This passport can essentially prevent me from being able to work as | am a waitress and again | will not be
vaccinating myself because | am breastfeeding. No studies have been done on safety for breastfeeding mothers. Please
hear my concerns and put a stop to this immediately.

Sent from my iPhone
Cassandra Summers

“Instructions for living a life:
Pay attention

Be astonished

Tell about it “

~Mary Oliver



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: DANIEL COOK <cookdckids@aol.com>
Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 2:02 PM

To: COB_Response

Subject: OC Vaccine Passport

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

Do Not vote for a vaccine passport!!! Q@Qus@us

Sent from my iPhone



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: jennifer Van Cohen <jenvancohen@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, April 13,2021 11:51 AM

To: COB_Response

Subject: Opposition to the Covid Composite Data Documentation

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.
To whom it may concern,

As a citizen of San Juan Capistrano and business owner in Orange County, CA | strongly oppose the use of the Covid
Composite Data Documentation program. Not only is it an assault on our constitutional rights, it is a discriminatory act
that will only lead to hate & violence. My family and | will not stand for this Government outreach and will move our
family & business to a state that does not practice medical tyranny if this system gets implemented.

A concerned citizen,
Jennifer Van Keuren

28242 Paseo Andante
San Juan Capistrano, CA 92675



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: David Clarke <dclarke@farmersagent.com>
Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 11:36 AM

To: COB_Response

Subject: composite app contract

Importance: High

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

As a business owner in Costa Mesa, resident of Newport Beach and lifelong resident of Orange
County I STRONGLY urge the board to vote against the composite app contract. It is the beginning
of the marginalization of an entire segment of the population. The very idea that private businesses
are essentially being encouraged to exclude people from their sites without proof of the vaccination is
horrifying. This "encouragement” comes in the form of limiting their ability to operate at full
capacity and therefor the very livelihood of those business owners. Beyond the freedom of choice to
get vaccinated for SARS-CoV2, there are several people who cannot be vaccinated for medical
reasons and lastly people who have survived SARS-CoV2 have NO MEDICAL reason to be
vaccinated. The CDC issues a card. That is enough. It is not up for us as a county to participate in
any other capacity digital or otherwise.

=]
=]
| =

Farmers Insurance - David Clarke
735 Baker St Costa Mesa, CA 92626
Phone: (714) 751-4610

Website: agents.farmers.com/dclarke




Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: Debra Carter <teachermom.dc@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 11:45 AM

To: COB_Response

Subject: Vote no on Vaccine Passports!

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

To whom it may concern, please vote no on vaccine passports for Orange County!
Debra Carter



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: Trixie Romasoc Lang <atromasoc@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 9:50 AM

To: COB_Response

Subject: Comments for upcoming board meeting

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

The vaccine passport is a discrimination and should not be required. We are free to make choices for our own bodies
and should not be hindered nor punished to participate in such activities if we choose to do what we deem safe for our
own bodies. The vaccines are not for all, what if you or one of your loved ones was one that fell in that that low % of
being effected by this vaccine? Why not push things for our health like eating clean, vitamins, supplements, and staying
active etc? The homeless have been all together the past year no masks no vaccines and | still see the same homeless
out about to this day...Don’t get me wrong, | know the virus is real- | lost my grandma to it over the summer. My body
My choice.

Thank you for your time



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: Sarah Crosby <sarah.c.oneness@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 9:43 AM

To: COB_Response

Subject: OC meeting

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

Hi name is Sarah Crosby and | am a resident of Santa Ana, Orange County. | am extremely oppose the vaccine passports.
It not only is a invasion of privacy, but urge you to stop this. It will create a cast system and divide us as a community.

Sarah Crosby



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: amdwestca@aol.com

Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 9:33 AM

To: COB_Response

Subject: OC Board of Supervisors - comment on vaccination "passports"

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

To OC Board of Supervisors:

| am a long time (30 year) resident of Orange County, CA. | demand all OC supervisors representing the citizens and tax
paying residents take action voting DOWN any proposal or action aimed at creating any kind of vaccine passport for
residents, families, students, or employers. This should be stopped immediately.

Until all vaccines are FDA "approved" and not used as an Emergency Use Provision, these types of discussions should
be halted.

Anna Burton
Westminster, CA



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: vlculver2006@yahoo.com

Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 9:24 AM
To: COB_Response

Subject: Fwd: Vaccine Passports

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

Please read my very important email sent to the Board of Supervisors yesterday. It was returned as undeliverable.
Hoping my message gets to the right place here.

Thank you,
Veronica Culver
Citizen of Orange County

Begin forwarded message:

From: vlculver2006 @yahoo.com

Date: April 12, 2021 at 10:25:14 PM CDT

To: andrewdo@ocgov.com, lisabartlett@ocgov.com, donaldwagner@ocgov.com,
fourth.district@ocgov.com, second.district@ocgov.com

Subject: Vaccine Passports

Dear Board of Supervisors:

| understand you have vaccine passports on the agenda for your meeting tomorrow. As a resident of
Orange County, | want you to know that | vehemently oppose vaccine passports. There is no place in
society for this kind of discrimination, or any kind of discrimination.

Further, there is no basis nor benefit to instituting vaccine passports and neither I, nor the many other
community members | know, support this. Businesses that are forced to enforce a no passport/no
service rule will ultimately fail as we will simply no longer frequent those establishments. You will cause
more damage to our local economy than has already been done by Covid lockdowns. It will be
irreparable.

You do not have my support on this and | strongly urge you to vote No on this matter.
Sincerely,

Veronica Culver
Citizen of Orange County



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: Michele Lujan <bsbelle@att.net>
Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 11:36 AM
To: COB_Response

Subject: Vaccine passport

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

| wanted to voice my option in opposition to the proposed vaccine passport in Orange County. The vaccine is an
experimental vaccine that has not gone through the proper amount of testing. There have also been adverse reactions
to the vaccine, so to require a vaccine passport in Orange County would be an irresponsible step for the Orange County
board of supervisors to vote on. | do not support the vote for the vaccine passport!

Thank you,
Michele Lujan



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From:

Sent:
To:

Subject:

Laura Mehrley <lkmehrley@roadrunner.com>
Tuesday, April 13, 2021 9:06 AM
COB_Response

Vaccine Passport/Vaccine Tracking

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

To Whom It May Concern:

I have heard that the Orange County Board of Supervisors will soon discuss a proposed trial of a vaccine
passport or phone app so that individuals can verify that they have had the COVID vaccine. | strongly oppose
such an application and urge the board to dismiss any discussion of such an application. | oppose for the
following reasons:

1.

It is reprehensible for any governing body to be part of a program that allows any entity to have access
to my private medical information. It is a violation of my God-given rights for the government or a
business to know if I have chosen to use the vaccine or not.

Such an application will allow businesses to deny access to their services based on private medical
information.

The vaccine has not been given full clearance and is still being used under the emergency use
clearance. Forcing citizens to choose between having access to essential services and taking a vaccine
that may cause harm to their bodies or choosing not to use the vaccine and losing access to essential
services is a violation of our freedom, is immoral, and is denying us of our rights expressed in the
Declaration of Independence.

I urge you to uphold the law and our freedoms and not allow the government to be part of such a obvious
violation of what we hold dear as American citizens.

Thank you,
Laura Mehrley
Orange County Resident



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: Krista Harris <ktaharris@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 9:06 AM

To: COB_Response

Subject: Vaccine Passports in Orange County

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.
To whom it may concern,

| was shocked and appalled to hear that Orange County could possibly be considering vaccine passports. This would be
an egregious violation of our rights to privacy and liberty, and to our health. | have had Covid. | recovered. There is no
research that states that the vaccine would be either safe or effective for me. Why would | subject my body to an
experimental injection, especially an injection that doesn't even claim to stop a person from getting infected? I'm not
alone. Many citizens have had the virus and recovered. As we experienced in our own home, there are ample
therapeutics that are very successful against Covid. There is no need for a vaccination for most of the population. Those
individuals that are very high risk should have the option and opportunity to take the vaccine if they consider the risks
and deem it reasonable for their own health.

Don't do this. Don't push the people of Orange County to potentially harm their health in order to live their normal
lives. Leave medical decisions to the people and their medical professionals that care for them. The county should not
strong-arm it's citizens into significant, potentially life-altering medical decisions. Our family, and many others we know
of, will move and take our tax dollars elsewhere.

Sincerely,
Krista Harris
Irvine, California



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: ali bray <alibray@me.com>
Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 10:07 AM
To: COB_Response

Subject: No vaccine passports in OC

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

Dear Supervisor Foley,



8:33 9 Py
4 Messages ‘
& voiceofoc.org

“The rumor claims that I want to remove
parental knowledge or consent for minors to
be vaccinated for Covid-19, which is actually
not true. And then that I want schools to
become vaccination centers. [But I've only
been] in conversations to create [vaccination
sites] that are convenient for parents who
want their children to be vaccinated,” Chau
said.

County officials said the rumor stemmed from
a comment on an Orange County Department

of Education Facebook post.

Mandatory vaccination rumors also pushed
the department to release a statement
Thursday.

“COVID-19 vaccinations are not mandated for
any residents of the state of California. Any

such proposal would be in violation of the
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| read the article from Voice of the OC last night (screenshot included) and want to remind you all that Dr CHAU issued a statement last
week saying that there are “rumors” that he is pushing mandatory vaccination in schools and in Orange County. The OC department of
education also released a statement saying that, “any such proposal (of mandatory covid vaccination) would be a violation of
emergency use authorizations for current Covid-19 vaccines”.

So, how can this board of Supervisors consider piloting a vaccine passport program that would discriminate against people who are
supposed to have the freedom of informed consent and not be pressured to take an emergency authorized treatment?

Do you not see that this is a violation of your citizens' rights?!

You are encouraging businesses to do what you are saying you will not do because it would be a violation of the guidelines.

Please remember that the current Covid-19 vaccines are not FDA approved. They are authorized for
emergency use authorization but their own literature states (based on the data collected during their very short
clinical trials) that they have not been proven to lower transmission of the disease. The literature also states that
medical practitioners should follow informed consent protocols, which means that individuals should be able to
consider whether or not the risk/benefit of getting an experimental treatment with listed potential side effects is the
right medical decision for them. It should be every person's choice to get it or not. There are people who should not
get it based on their medical situation. As was mentioned on here as well - There are a lot of people who have
already had covid who do not want to take on the risk associated with an experimental treatment; especially people
of child bearing age who have no data on how these vaccines will impact fertility. There are no studies on this yet.
Many doctors are saying that they would encourage their patients of child bearing age to wait unless they are at high
risk and need the vaccine urgently. To have a vaccine passport implemented that will discriminate based on
compliance is not following the guidelines set out in the emergency use authorization and informed consent
mandates. Anyone who wants to get the shots should be given the opportunity, and pronto.

Federal agencies today said they will stop using the single-shot Johnson & Johnson (J&J)
COVID vaccine at mass vaccination sites while they investigate the vaccine’s possible link to
potentially dangerous blood clots. States and other providers also are expected to pause
vaccinations.

The CDC will convene a meeting of the Advisory Committee on Immunization Practices Wednesday to further
review the cases and assess their potential significance. The FDA will review that analysis, according to the

joint statement.

The agencies said that until “that process is complete, we are recommending a pause in the use of this vaccine

out of an abundance of caution.”

In addition to advising healthcare workers to report any adverse reactions to the VVaccine Adverse Event Reporting System, the
agencies recommended people who have received the J&J vaccine and develop severe headache, abdominal pain, leg pain or
shortness of breath within three weeks after vaccination should contact their healthcare provider.

This news highlights the fact that THERE IS RISK associated with taking these brand new treatments. Do not discriminate against
those of us who reserve the right to wait until more research has been done before taking these shots. ESPECIALLY FOR THOSE OF
US WHO ARE NOT HIGH RISK FOR COVID. Please focus your attention on making the vaccine available to everyone who would like
to getit. You could even pilot a program that would offer resources to those who are high risk and do not feel safe going out to grocery
shop, or who need help with their children so that they can support their families while their kids do zoom school. Pilot a program for
the growing number of children considering suicide in the midst of lockdowns. Pilot a program to help individuals with known risk
factors (obesity, heart disease, etc) get healthier so that they have lower risk to this disease and other diseases FOR LIFE.

[ pray that God would bless this county with good health and leadership with wisdom.

Respectfully,
Ali Bray



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: Mary Ann Warn <maryannwarn@icloud.com>
Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 9:13 AM

To: COB_Response

Subject: Vaccination Passport

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

To the Orange County Board of Supervisors,

Please do NOT pass a virus Passport . For many of us it is a medical issue along with an issue of personal choice. The
current vaccines are Experimental and have not been approved by the FDA except for emergency use. Because of the
lack of testing by the FDA, It can not be said they are safe or not safe. Also,please consider that our freedom of choice
has to do with choice is slowly being taken away from us.

Sincerely,

Mary Ann Warn
21336 Manzanillo
Mission Viejo, 92692

https://www.cdc.gov » 2019-ncov » vaccines » safety

Selected Adverse Events Reported after COVID-19 ...

Apr 6, 2021 — During this time, VAERS received 2,794 reports of death (0.00167%) among
people who received a COVID-19 vaccine. CDC and FDA ...



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: Rachel Page <rachel.l.page@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 11:28 AM

To: Do, Andrew; Fourth District; Second District; Wagner, Donald; Bartlett, Lisa
Cc: COB_Response

Subject: NO to Vaccine Passports!

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

To Supervisors Andrew Do, Doug Chaffee, Katrina Foley, Donald Wagner and Lisa Bartlett,

I am a busy working mom of two toddlers with very little free time on my hands.
With that said, this matter is FAR too important NOT to make time to address each of you immediately.

As a longtime Orange County resident and registered voter, I implore you to HALT the vaccine passport in
its tracks.
This is a horrendous idea that is not only completely discriminatory, but illegal at its very core.

Trying to mandate a vaccine passport in a part of the country that prides itself on tolerance is mind blowing.
This draconian thinking is toxic and infringing on the most basic of human rights.

Supervisors- Please understand this- MY BODY. MY CHOICE.

Please represent your constituents and do the right thing. NO VACCINE PASSPORTS.
They are inhumane. Overreaching. Inexcusable.
Enough is enough.

Sincerely,

Rachel Page
Costa Mesa, CA



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: Joe Panzarello <gijoepatriot@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, April 13,2021 11:19 AM

To: COB_Response

Subject: NO VACCINE "VERIFICATION"

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

This comment is being directed to all the members of the OC supervisors board. It does not matter if you call the
passports "verification". It's the same thing. You would be supporting a new "class" of citizen by separating the
vaccinated from those who CHOOSE not to get the shot. It's called DISCRIMINATION!!!!

It is unconstitutional and ILLEGAL and | know that based on your vote, the businesses in the OC will adopt the policy of
requiring people to show proof they got VAXED upon entering the business.

Joe
Orange, CA.



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: Lisa Proctor <Improctor@sbcglobal.net>
Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 9:58 AM

To: COB_Response

Subject: vaccine pilot program

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.
Katrina Foley,

Thank you for your work representing the residents of Orange County.

| wanted to voice my strong concern for the suggested pilot of a vaccine passport program in Orange County.

Let’s be sure to proceed with extreme caution, pondering and evaluating ALL science, historical health data for all
vaccines (particularly with regard for those most vulnerable or health-compromised), and use all due diligence and
process to allow the diversity of voices and granted freedoms within the county to be heard and considered before ANY
program of this nature would be allowed to take a step forward.

Thank you for representing all of the residents within your district area.

Lisa Proctor



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: Lisa Gordon <buggordon73@yahoo.com>
Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 9:52 AM

To: COB_Response

Subject: Vaccine Passport

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

| oppose the thought of a vaccine passport. We live in America where we should have freedoms. The vaccines are all on
an emergency use and it is against the law to mandate anyone to get get the vaccine. President Trump issued an
executive order regarding domestic and foreign interference in our country. | believe this constitutes this since the
vaccines are harmful! There are adults and children who have severe allergies to some of the products in the vaccines.
Also, we have religious beliefs against taking the vaccine to be able to travel or go to a concert or go to school or to
purchase food. Read the book of revelations! My son and husband are two of them. We will not stand for this
nonsense brought into our community. If people can get abortions (based on my body my choice, then we should be
able to decide if we want the vaccine or not, my body my choice). We will not continue to be silenced. There should be
more information of a public notice to notify us if this is something that the board is considering. Public should me sent
a letter on the mail regarding this matter so they can all come to a meeting to express their opinion about the vaccine
passport.

Blessings in Christ,

Lisa Gordon QP @

Sent from my iPhone



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: Brian Karol <karol.brian@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 9:50 AM

To: COB_Response

Subject: covid passports

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

| am writing to express my opposition to any form of covid passport that may be in consideration. There is no need to
track people for a virus that has such a high rate of survivability. Please note there is no such passport for any other
disease on the planet. Ebola kills 2/3 of people infected. HIV still has no cure but is treatable. And now anyone who
knowingly infects another person with HIV is not subject to any kind of prosecution. Why is there no tracking for
HIV? Because tracking violates an individual's right to privacy. What does this passport do?

While we ignore these two deadly viruses, we are giving more attention to a virus that has a mortality rate of 1.8%. | get
my numbers from the cdc website. Link here.

https://covid.cdc.gov/covid-data-tracker/#global-counts-rates

People ought to be allowed to choose if and when they get vaccinated.
| strongly urge you to oppose any kind of passport or digital tracking.

Thank you,
Brian Karol
Resident of Brea, CA



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: Tracy Fiamengo <tracyfiamengo@aol.com>

Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 10:54 AM

To: COB_Response; Do, Andrew; Fourth District; Second District; Wagner, Donald;
lisa.barlett@ocgov.com

Subject: Vaccine passport

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

Hello,

Hope your all having a great day. | am emailing to let you know we are against the vaccine passport for Orange County.
| want my voice heard as a nurse and my husband as a firefighter. Thank you for your time.
Tracy

Sent from my iPhone



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: Rachel Harris <MrsRachelHarris@hotmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 9:13 AM

To: COB_Response

Subject: Oppose Composite Application Contract
Importance: High

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.
Dear Board,

My name is Rachel Harris and | live in Westminster, CA. | deeply oppose the proposed Composite Application
Contract. A program like that has NO PART of a free society. Please oppose this ludicrous proposal. Thank you.

Best Regards,

Rachel



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: Gale Ward <burtngale@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 9:33 AM

To: COB_Response

Subject: Vaccination passport

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

Please do not pass this vaccination passport. We are still a free people, even though sometimes it doesn't feel like
it. Our own personal decisions should be the paramount consideration regarding our bodies, think Roe vs Wade.
Thank you,

Gale Ward



Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: Thomas Doney <thomas@optimumfirst.com>
Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2021 9:02 AM

To: COB_Response

Subject: Vaccine Passport

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

Please vote NO for a vaccine passport. According to the OC Health Care Agency, 99.98% of the population in
Orange County (and CA and USA) either never get Covid or recover from it. Those numbers do not warrant a
requirement for a vaccine passport to be able to travel or enter a variety of venues. Please vote NO!

Thomas
6552 Melbourne Dr.
HB, CA 92647



	Oppose Vaccine passport
	Vote no on passport
	Comments for todays board meeting
	Vote NO on item 28
	Comments for upcoming Board meetings ITEM 28
	Concern regarding Vaccine Passport Program
	Public comment on Agenda item 28 for upcoming board meeting 4132021
	Current item 28
	Public Comment for BOS meeting re Vaccine passports
	Public comments for agenda item #28Vaccine passports
	Regarding Agenda Item #28
	Fwd Item 28 Coronavirus Report
	Re Vaccine Pass Agenda item #28
	Vaccine Pass Agenda item #28
	Board meeting comment  No vaccine passports
	Comments for upcoming Board meetings
	OC Vaccine Passport
	Opposition to the Covid Composite Data Documentation
	composite app contract
	Vote no on Vaccine Passports!
	Comments for upcoming board meeting
	OC meeting
	OC Board of Supervisors - comment on vaccination passports
	Fwd Vaccine Passports
	2Vaccine passport
	Vaccine PassportVaccine Tracking
	Vaccine Passports in Orange County
	No vaccine passports in OC 
	3Vaccine passport
	NO to Vaccine Passports!
	NO VACCINE VERIFICATION
	vaccine pilot program
	4Vaccine passport
	covid passports
	Vaccine passport
	Oppose Composite Application Contract
	Vaccination passport
	Vaccine Passport-

